
FEBRUARY 2025 Calendar of Events 

3 Bridge, 12:30-3:00, for players who already know how to play Bridge 

4 Exercise Class, 9:30-10:15, by Peggy or Marie 

 Hand and Foot card game, all day till 3:00 

 AARP Tax-Aide, 6:00-8:00 pm 

5 Dominoes, 9:30-3:00, Everyone Welcome! 

 Foot Care Clinic all day, by appointment only 

6 Super Samba card game lessons, 12:00-3:00, Doris Grippo 

Exercise Class, 9:30-10:15, by Peggy or Marie 

Bible Study, 10-11:00, by Joey Crosnoe 

 Raffle, 11:45 

7 Hand and Foot card game, 9:00 

Chair YOGA, exercise, 9:30, by Jan Cannon 

 Bingo, 12:30, Sponsored by Edward Jones, Tim Domian 

10 Bridge, 12:30-3:00, for players who already know how to play Bridge 

Board Meeting, 12:45 

11 Hand and Foot card game, all day till 3:00 

Exercise Class, 9:30-10:15, by Peggy or Marie 

AARP Tax-Aide, 6:00-8:00 pm 

12 Dominoes, 9:30-3:00, Everyone Welcome! 

13 Super Samba card game lessons, 12:00-3:00, Doris Grippo 

Exercise Class, 9:30-10:15, by Peggy or Marie 

 Bible Study, 10-11:00, by Joey Crosnoe, in the Board Room 

 Raffle, 11:45 

14 Valentine’s Day!  Wear your red and white and bring someone to lunch with you        

Hand and Foot card game, 9:00 

Chair YOGA, exercise, 9:30, by Jan Cannon 

Bingo, 12:30, Advantage Home Care 

17 Center Closed for the Presidents’ Day holiday 

18 Hand and Foot card game, 9:00 to 3:00 

Exercise Class, 9:30-10:15, by Peggy or Marie 

AARP Tax-Aide, 6:00-8:00 pm 

19 Foot Care Clinic, all day by appointment only 

Dominoes, 9:30-3:00, Everyone Welcome! 

20 Super Samba card game lessons, 12:00-3:00, Doris Grippo 

Exercise Class, 9:30-10:15, by Peggy or Marie 

Bible Study, 10-11:00, by Joey Crosnoe 

 Raffle, 11:45 

21 Hand and Foot card game, 9:00 

Chair YOGA, exercise, 9:30, by Jan Cannon 

 Bingo, 12:30, Sponsored by Saxony Village, Scott Sprandel 

24 Bridge, 12:30-1:30, for players who already know how to play Bridge 

25 Hand and Foot card game, 9:00 

Exercise Class, 9:30-10:15, by Peggy or Marie 

Bingo, Southern Care and Comfort, 12:30 

AARP Tax-Aide, 6:00-8:00 pm 

26 Dominoes, 9:30-3:00, Everyone Welcome! 

27 Super Samba card game lessons, 12:00-3:00, Doris Grippo 

Exercise Class, 9:30-10:15, by Peggy or Marie 

Bible Study, 10-11:00, by Joey Crosnoe 

 Raffle, 11:45 

28 Hand and Foot card game, 9:00 



Chair YOGA, exercise, 9:30, by Jan Cannon 

 Bingo, 12:30, Sponsored by Crown Hospice 

 

 

SENIOR CENTER CLOSED FOR HOLIDAY OBSERVANCE 

 The Cape Senior Center will be closed on Monday, February 17 for the Presidents’ Day holiday.  

 

“BUCK-A-MONTH” NEEDS YOUR SUPPORT! 

  Our Building is now 32 years old and as with your home or any property, there are needed repairs that come 

up from time to time. The Buck-A- Month is a small way that every single person can help.  It is ONLY $1 per 

month!!!  Everyone can afford $1 per month! 

 Please help by giving just $1 per month to help with our building upkeep and maintenance.  

 

MEMORAIL GIFTS GIVEN IN DECEMBER AND JANUARY 

 A memorial gift was given in memory of Coach Jean Estes by Acy and Valerie Estes. 

 A memorial gift was given in memory of Donald Talley, father of our sweet volunteer Norma Wildman, given 

by Mary “Tootie” Ridings. 

 

END-OF-YEAR-GIVING WAS RECEIVED FROM A FEW CLIENTS 

 A very special Thank You to clients who chose to give a special gift to the senior center as a part of their end-

of-the-year giving. Your thoughtfulness and generosity mean more to us than you’ll ever know. 

Nova Newton, Jimmy and Marilyn Williamson, Cape Girardeau UCT Association and Linda Cunningham, 

Karen Riley, and Jeanne Cormier; thank you from the bottom of our hearts. 

 

SPECIAL FUNDRAISING RAFFLE TO BE HELD IN FEBRUARY 

 During the month of February, we will be holding a very special raffle.  There will be several items on the 

raffle table, including a beautiful handmade crocheted afghan given and made by Barbara Clements who you 

usually see at the front desk when you check in each day, 3 St Louis Cardinals collector items including a never 

worn replica jersey hoodie, a Nootbar bobble head and sock cap, 2 very nice watches, a Stella Artois picnic 

basket set and a beautiful handmade wooden box by Von Ridings given by his wife Mary “Tootie” Ridings.  

 This is a fantastic raffle and the items are sought after items and sure to please. The items will be on display in 

the dining room. 

 Tickets are $5 each or 6 for $20 and the drawing will be held on Thursday, February 27 at 12:00 noon. 

 Please see the office staff or the Site Council members to buy your tickets today!  (Maylys Ford, Norma 

Wildman, Pat Kaempfer and Sandy Goodheart are Site Council members).  

 

WEATHER CLOSING REMINDER 

  As a bit of routine business, a reminder that if we have snow or ice and Cape Public Schools close for 

inclement weather, we follow their closing and we will also close. 

 Check the KFVS website and app or watch the channel before 7:00 am to see the closing.  

 If there is a closure due to weather, when we return for regular business, we usually serve the menu we missed 

on the first day of the closure. You can also check the menu on our Facebook page, Cape Girardeau Senior 

Center. 

 

TOENAIL CLINIC IS BY APPOINTMENT ONLY 

 Just a reminder that the Toenail Trimming Clinic is by appointment only. Please do not show up the day of the 

clinic and expect to be “worked in” or to be added at the end of the day. Appointments are made in advance and 

can be made in the office. 

 
 

Your senior center is always in need of your time and resources. Please let your family know when making your final arrangements 

that you would like your memorial gifts left to the senior center as a lasting memory upon your passing. 


